

Brussels, 22.10.2024 SWD(2024) 235 final

# COMMISSION STAFF WORKING DOCUMENT Accompanying the document

Report from the Commission to the European Parliament and the Council on the working of committees in 2023

{COM(2024) 465 final}

EN EN

# COMMISSION STAFF WORKING DOCUMENT

# Accompanying the document

# Report from the Commission to the European Parliament and the Council on the working of committees in 2023

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

Agriculture and Rural Development (AGRI)	5
Budget (BUDG)	8
Climate Action (CLIMA)	9
Communications Networks, Content and Technology (CNECT)	11
Competition (COMP)	14
Defence, Industry and Space (DEFIS)	15
Education and Culture (EAC)	16
Economic and Financial Affairs (ECFIN)	18
Humanitarian Aid and Civil Protection (ECHO)	19
Employment, Social Affairs and Inclusion (EMPL)	21
Energy (ENER)	22
Environment (ENV)	25
Eurostat (ESTAT)	29
Financial Stability, Financial Services and Capital Markets Union (FISMA)	31
Service for Foreign Policy Instruments (FPI)	34
Internal Market, Industry, Entrepreneurship and SMEs (GROW)	35
Health Emergency Preparedness and Response (HERA)	40
Migration and Home Affairs (HOME)	41
International Partnerships (INTPA)	45
Justice and Consumers (JUST)	46
Maritime Affairs and Fisheries (MARE)	50
Mobility and Transport (MOVE)	52
Neighbourhood and Enlargement Negotiations (NEAR)	59
European Anti-Fraud Office (OLAF)	60

Structural Reform Support (REFORM)	61
Regional and Urban Policy (REGIO)	62
Research and Innovation (RTD)	63
Health and Food Safety (SANTE)	67
Secretariat-General (SG)	80
Taxation and Customs Union (TAXUD)	82
Trade (TRADE)	87

This staff working document provides details of the committees that assist the Commission in each policy sector and a snapshot of their activities in 2023. It lists all the committees each of Commission departments are responsible for, in order to provide transparency with regard to policy sector activities. The comments below the tables highlight important changes (e.g. the creation, transfer or abolition of committees or procedures), together with cases referred to the appeal committee and, for the regulatory procedure with scrutiny, cases referred to the Council (in cases where the committee issued a negative opinion or no opinion) or in which the European Parliament or the Council opposed the adoption of a measure during the year in question.

Details of each committee, such as basic legal acts and applicable comitology procedure(s), are available in the Comitology Register:

http://ec.europa.eu/transparency/regcomitology/index\_en.htm

# **Explanatory remarks**

The following explanations are intended to help the reader better understand the work of comitology committees and the statistical data presented.

*Opinions* delivered by the committees may concern various types of draft Commission acts (directives, regulations, decisions).

The impact of the committee's opinion varies, depending on the procedure.

Under the <u>examination procedure</u>, following a *positive opinion* the Commission shall adopt the implementing act. Following a *negative opinion*, the Commission cannot adopt the implementing act. In case the committee delivers a *no opinion* ((i.e. after the committee has taken a vote, there is no qualified majority either in favour or against the draft act), the Commission may adopt the implementing act, except in the following three cases where a no opinion has a blocking effect according to Art. 5 (4), 2nd subparagraph of Regulation 182/2011 (the Comitology Regulation):

- where the draft implementing act concerns certain areas referred to in Art. 5 (4), 2nd subparagraph point a);
- where the basic legal act provides that the draft implementing act may not be adopted where no opinion is delivered;
- or where a simple majority of the members of the committee opposes the draft.

In cases of a negative opinion or 'no opinion' with a blocking effect, if the Commission deems the act necessary, it can continue the procedure, either by amending the draft implementing act and submitting the revised version to the (same) committee or by referring the original draft to the appeal committee. In the latter case, if the appeal committee delivers a *positive opinion*, the Commission shall adopt the implementing act and it may also adopt the implementing act if the appeal committee gives *no opinion*. If the appeal committee delivers a *negative opinion*, the Commission cannot adopt the implementing act.

Under the <u>advisory procedure</u>, the committee's opinion is not legally binding, but the Commission must take utmost account of the conclusions drawn from the discussions within the committee and of the opinion delivered before deciding on the draft implementing act.

Under the <u>regulatory procedure with scrutiny</u>, following a *positive opinion*, the European Parliament and the Council may oppose the adoption of a draft measure, even if the committee has given a positive opinion. If, by the end of the scrutiny period, neither the European Parliament nor the Council has opposed the draft measure, the Commission shall adopt the measure. If a *negative opinion* or *no opinion* is given, the Commission submits a proposal relating to the measure to the Council, which then has the power to decide (see *Cases referred to the Council*).

The total number of *positive opinions* delivered by committees may differ from the number of *implementing acts/measures* adopted by the Commission in a given sector, if opinions are delivered one year but the instruments are not adopted until the following year.

As regards the list of committees, all those are listed that had a valid legal basis in 2023, during the entire year or part of it. In certain cases, the committee was abolished at some point of the year as the basic act establishing it was repealed; these cases are flagged as 'abolished' in the remarks following the summary tables.

The committees are listed per Commission service (Directorate-General/DG). To note that in certain cases, the committees are managed jointly by different DGs. Some committees therefore work on implementing acts that fall under the responsibility of various DGs and as a result, acts prepared in the same committee are eventually adopted by different DGs.

A number of committees had no activity at all in the reporting year. This is indicated by the figure '0' in all columns.

In a limited number of cases, the changes made in the Comitology Register in 2023 (i.e. new committees set up or old ones abolished) reflected a change in the legal situation that had already occurred prior to 2023. Consequently, some committees were added<sup>1</sup> to or removed<sup>2</sup> from the tables below – compared to last year's report – without being identified for 2023 as 'newly created' or 'abolished', since the report takes the legal and not the technical changes as reference point.

\* \* \*

-

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> C126600 Committee established under Directive (EU) 2021/555 (Firearms Directive); C126700 Passenger Rights Committee; C126900 Schengen Committee.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> C00300 Committee on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to medical devices; C00700 Committee for the adaptation to technical progress of legislation on the removal of technical barriers to trade in fertilisers (CATP-FERTILISERS); C17100 Financial Conglomerates Committee; C21300 Committee on the service in the Member States of judicial and extrajudicial documents in civil and commercial matters; C36300 Committee established under Directive 91/477/EEC (Firearms Directive); C35800 Committee on cooperation between the courts of the Member States in the taking of evidence in civil or commercial matters.

# AGRICULTURE AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT (AGRI)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C03900	Committee on the conservation, characterisation, collection and utilisation of genetic resources in agriculture	Council Regulation (EC) No 870/2004	examination (management <sup>3</sup> )	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C04000	Committee for the Farm Sustainability Data Network (FSDN)	Council Regulation (EC) No 1217/2009	examination	4	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C04300	Committee for Spirit Drinks	97/361/EC: Council Decision 2004/91/EC: Council Decision 2005/269/EC: Council Decision Regulation (EU) 2019/787 Regulation (EU) 2019/1753	examination urgent examination	4	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C06500	Organic Production Committee	Regulation (EU) 2018/848 Regulation (EU) 2017/625	examination urgent examination	6	0	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	6	0
C104400	Committee on the Agricultural Funds	Regulation (EU) 2021/2116	examination advisory	8	1	14	0	0	0	0	0	0	14	0
C104500	Common Agricultural Policy Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/2116 Regulation (EU) 2021/2115	examination	7	0	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	0

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Old comitology procedures (regulatory, management and safeguard) that are still referred to in basic acts pre-dating the Treaty of Lisbon are indicated in parentheses. They were automatically adapted to the new procedures under Regulation 182/2011 and therefore in practice the examination or the advisory procedures apply.

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C41600	Agricultural Product Quality Policy Committee	2011/738: Council Decision Regulation (EU) No 1151/2012 Regulation (EU) 2017/625 Regulation (EU) 2019/1753	examination	5	0	9	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	0
C42900	Committee for the Common Organisation of the Agricultural Markets	2002/309/EC,Euratom: Decision 2004/91/EC: Council Decision 2005/269/EC: Council Decision Regulation (EU) No 1306/2013 Council Regulation (EU) No 1370/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1308/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1144/2014 Regulation (EU) 2019/1753 Regulation (EU) 2021/2116	examination urgent examination (regulatory) advisory	42	0	65	0	1	0	0	0	0	65	0
C43200	Rural Development Committee	Regulation (EU) No 1306/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1305/2013	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C43400	Committee for Direct Payments	Regulation (EU) No 1306/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1307/2013 Regulation (EU) No 228/2013 Regulation (EU) No 229/2013	examination advisory	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C50200	Committee on Aromatised Wine Products	Regulation (EU) No 251/2014 Regulation (EU) 2019/1753	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Total				77	1	101	0	1	0	0	0	0	102	0

- none

#### **Abolished**<sup>4</sup> (or transferred<sup>5</sup>) committee(s):

- C43500 – Committee on Agricultural Funds – abolished as of 1 January 2023.

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# Cases referred to the Council<sup>6</sup>, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

# **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

\_

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> As a result of the basic act establishing the committee being repealed or the end of applicability of the basic act coming to its end.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> Responsibility being handed over from one Commission Department to another one.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> Due to unfavourable or absence of opinion (under the regulatory procedure with scrutiny)

# BUDGET (BUDG)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C25500	Advisory Committee on the Communities' Own Resources (ACOR)	Council Regulation (EEC, Euratom) No 1553/89 Council Regulation (EU, Euratom) No 609/2014 Council Regulation (EU, Euratom) 2021/768	examination advisory	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C25600	Committee for Executive Agencies	Council Regulation (EC) No 58/2003	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

# <u>Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:</u>

none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

# **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest: none

# CLIMATE ACTION (CLIMA)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	5 F	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C12700	Committee for the application of the directive relating to the availability of consumer information on fuel economy and CO2 emissions in respect of the marketing of new passenger cars	Directive 1999/94/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C13600	Climate Change Committee	Directive 2003/87/EC Directive 2009/31/EC 2010/670/EU: Commission Decision Regulation (EU) 2015/757 Regulation (EU) 2018/841 Regulation (EU) 2018/842 Regulation (EU) 2018/956 Regulation (EU) 2018/1999 Regulation (EU) 2019/1242 Regulation (EU) 2019/631	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny	7	1	9	0	0	0	0	0	0	9	0
C13800	Committee on Ozone Depleting Substances	Regulation (EC) No 1005/2009	examination (management) regulatory with scrutiny	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C37800	The Committee on Fuel Quality	Directive 2009/30/EC	advisory regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C47200	Committee on Fluorinated Greenhouse Gases	Regulation (EU) No 517/2014	examination	1	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			9	2	11	0	0	0	0	0	0	11	0

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

# COMMUNICATIONS NETWORKS, CONTENT AND TECHNOLOGY (CNECT)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C106400	European Cybersecurity Certification Committee	Regulation (EU) 2019/881	examination	7	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C116400	Digital Services Committee	Regulation (EU) 2022/2065	advisory	2	13	14	0	0	0	0	0	0	14	0
C120400	Digital Decade Committee	Decision (EU) 2022/2481	examination	3	2	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	1	0
C124400	Data Policy Committee	Regulation (EU) 2022/868	examination advisory	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C127400	Cybersecurity Committee	Directive (EU) 2022/2555	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C128000	Semiconductor Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/1781	examination urgent examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C14800	SOGIS - Advisory Committee on Information Systems Security (SOG-IS)	92/242/EEC: Council Decision	examination (management) advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C15400	COCOM - Communications Committee (COCOM) - Framework Directive 2002/21/EC	Decision No 626/2008/EC Directive 2002/58/EC Regulation (EU) 2018/1972 Regulation (EU 2019/57 Regulation (EU) 2022/612	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C15401	COCOM - Communications Committee (COCOM) - Directive (EU) 2018/1972	Directive 2002/58/EC Decision No 626/2008/EC Directive (EU) 2018/1972 Regulation (EU) 2019/517 Regulation (EU) 2022/612	examination (regulatory) advisory urgent regulatory with scrutiny urgent examination regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C15600	RSC Radio Spectrum Committee - Decision n° 676/2002/EC	Decision No 676/2002/EC Decision No 243/2012/EU Regulation (EU) 2018/1972	examination (regulatory) advisory	4	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C47300	eIDAS Committee	Regulation (EU) No 910/2014	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C49400	Network and Information Systems Security Committee	Directive (EU) 2016/1148	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C49600	Web Accessibility Committee	Directive (EU) 2016/2102	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51600	Committee on Open Data and the Re-use of Public Sector Information	Directive (EU) 2019/1024	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C70600	Digital Europe Programme Coordination Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/694	examination	5	0	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C82400	EU Digital COVID Certificate Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/953	examination urgent examination	0	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C88400	Connecting Europe Facility Coordination Committee – Digital sector	Regulation (EU) 2021/1153	examination	2	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
	Total			24	19	25	0	1	0	0	0	0	23	0

- C120400 Digital Decade Committee
- C127400 Cybersecurity Committee
- C128000 Semiconductor Committee

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C114400 transferred to DG COMP

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

## **COMPETITION (COMP)**

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C122400	Foreign Subsidies Advisory Committee	Regulation (EU) 2022/2560	advisory	3	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C114400	Digital Markets Advisory Committee	Regulation (EU) 2022/1925	examination advisory	4	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			7	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C122400 - Foreign Subsidies Advisory Committee

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C114400 – transferred from DG CNECT

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

# Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Case Law or other cases of particular interest:**

# **DEFENCE, INDUSTRY AND SPACE (DEFIS)**

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by	0 5	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C127100	Programme Committee on the Implementation of the Regulation on supporting ammunition production (ASAP)	Regulation (EU) 2023/1525	examination	5	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C127300	Programme Committee on the implementation of a Regulation on establishing an instrument for the reinforcement of the European defence industry through common procurement (EDIRPA)	Regulation (EU) 2023/2418	examination	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C70700	Programme Committee for the implementation of the European Defence Fund	Regulation (EU) 2021/697	examination	11	3	8	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	0
C70800	Space Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/696	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C70801	Space Programme Committee - GOVSATCOM configuration	Regulation (EU) 2021/696 Regulation (EU) 2023/588	examination advisory	9	6	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	0
C70802	Space Programme Committee - SSA configuration	Regulation (EU) 2021/696	examination advisory	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C70803	Space Programme Committee - Copernicus configuration	Regulation (EU) 2021/696	examination advisory	4	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C70804	Space Programme Committee - Security configuration	Regulation (EU) 2021/696 Regulation (EU) 2023/588	examination advisory	6	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C70805	Space Programme Committee - Horizontal configuration	Regulation (EU) 2021/696	examination advisory	4	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C70806	Space Programme Committee - Galileo and EGNOS configuration	Regulation (EU) 2021/696	examination advisory	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			50	13	19	0	0	0	0	0	0	19	0

- Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):

   C127100 Programme Committee on the Implementation of the Regulation on supporting ammunition production (ASAP)

   C127300 Programme Committee on the implementation of a Regulation on establishing an instrument for the reinforcement of the European defence industry through common procurement (EDIRPA)

#### **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

# EDUCATION AND CULTURE (EAC)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C70403	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – MSCA	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination advisory	3	15	15	0	0	0	0	0	0	12	0
C76400	Creative Europe 2021-2027 Programme	Regulation (EU) 2021/818	examination	2	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C76500	Erasmus+ 2021-2027 Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/817	examination	3	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C80400	European Solidarity Corps Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/888	examination	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			10	15	20	0	0	0	0	0	0	17	0

- none

#### **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

# <u>Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:</u>

none

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

# **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

# Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

# ECONOMIC AND FINANCIAL AFFAIRS (ECFIN)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C102400	Recovery and Resilience Facility Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/241	examination	15	0	22	0	0	0	0	0	0	22	0
C45000	Committee on Macrofinancial Assistance	Decision No 1351/2013/EU Decision No 1025/2013/EU Decision No 778/2013/EU Council Decision 2014/215/EU Decision No 534/2014/EU Decision (EU) 2015/601 Decision (EU) 2016/1112 Decision (EU) 2016/2371 Decision (EU) 2017/1565 Decision (EU) 2018/598 Decision (EU) 2018/947 Decision (EU) 2020/33 Decision (EU) 2020/701 Decision (EU) 2022/313 Regulation (EU) 2022/2463 Decision (EU) 2022/2463 Decision (EU) 2022/1201 Decision (EU) 2022/1201 Decision (EU) 2022/1628 Decision (EU) 2023/1165 Decision (EU) 2023/1461	examination advisory	3	0	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
	Total			18	0	25	0	0	0	0	0	0	25	0

# **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

# HUMANITARIAN AID AND CIVIL PROTECTION (ECHO)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C24700	Humanitarian Aid Committee	Council Regulation (EC) No 1257/96	examination (regulatory) (management)	1	2	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C43800	Civil Protection Committee	Decision No 1313/2013/EU	examination	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			3	2	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	4	0

none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

# EMPLOYMENT, SOCIAL AFFAIRS AND INCLUSION (EMPL)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	a)	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C03200	Committee for the technical adaptation of legislation on the introduction of measures to encourage improvements in the safety and health of workers at work	Council Directive 89/391/EEC Council Directive 92/91/EEC Council Directive 92/104/EEC Council Directive 93/103/EC Directive 1999/92/EC Directive 2000/54/EC Directive 2009/104/EC	regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C45500	Committee for the Fund for European Aid to the Most Deprived	Regulation (EU) No 223/2014	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48700	Committee (EURES)	Regulation (EU) 2016/589	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C90400	European Accessibility Act Committee	Directive (EU) 2019/882	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C98400	EGF Advisory Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/691	advisory	1	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
	Total			1	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0

# **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

none

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# <u>Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:</u>

- none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

# **ENERGY (ENER)**

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C07900	Committee on Ecodesign and Energy Labelling of Energy–related Products	Directive 2009/125/EC Regulation (EU) 2017/1369	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	5	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1
C08100	Committee on the implementation of common rules on the transport, distribution, supply and storage of natural gas	Regulation (EC) No 1775/2005 Regulation (EC) No 715/2009	advisory regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C08200	Electricity Cross-border Committee	Directive (EU) 2019/944 Regulation (EU) 2019/943	examination advisory	3	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C09300	Energy Performance of Buildings Committee	Directive 2010/31/EU	examination advisory	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C112400	Gas Storage Committee	Regulation (EU) 2022/1032	examination	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C126500	Market Correction Mechanism Committee	Council Regulation (EU) 2022/2578	examination	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C33100	Committee for the Nuclear Decommissioning Assistance Programme	Protocol concerning the conditions and arrangements for admission of Bulgaria and Romania in the EU Council Regulation (Euratom) 2021/100 Council Regulation (EU) 2021/101	examination (management)	0	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C41000	Committee for the Oil Stocks Directive (2009/119/EC)	Council Directive 2009/119/EC	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C41200	Energy Efficiency Directive Committee (Directive 2012/27/EU)	Directive 2012/27/EU	advisory	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C42100	Committee on the Implementing Rules of Regulation (EU) No 1227/2011	Regulation (EU) No 1227/2011	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C45100	Committee on Safety of Offshore Oil and Gas Operations	Directive 2013/30/EU	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C51000	Energy Union Committee	Regulation (EU) 2018/1999 Directive (EU) 2018/2001	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51800	Committee on the Sustainability of Biofuels, Bioliquids and Biomass Fuels	Directive (EU) 2018/2001	examination	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C88400	Connecting Europe Facility Coordination Committee – Energy Sector	Regulation (EU) 2021/1153 examination	examination	1	3	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	1
	Total			20	8	13	0	0	0	0	0	0	9	1

- C126500 - Market Correction Mechanism Committee

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Case Law or other cases of particular interest:**

# ENVIRONMENT (ENV)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C11300	Committee for implementing the directive establishing a Community policy regarding water	Directive 2000/60/EC Directive 2006/118/EC Directive 2007/60/EC Directive 2008/105/EC Regulation (EU) 2020/741	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C11400	Committee for the adaptation to scientific and technical progress and implementation of the directive on protection of waters against pollution caused by nitrates from agricultural sources	Council Directive 91/676/EEC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C11600	Committee for the adaptation to scientific and technical progress and implementation of the directive on urban waste water treatment	Council Directive 91/271/EEC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C11800	Committee for the adaptation to scientific and technical progress of the directive on conservation of wild birds (ORNIS)	Directive 2009/147/EC	examination regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C13100	Committee for the protection of species of wild fauna and flora by regulating trade therein	Council Regulation (EC) No 338/97 Regulation (EC) No 1007/2009	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	4	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
C13400	Committee on the conservation of natural habitats and of wild fauna and flora (HABITAT)	Council Directive 92/43/EEC	examination (regulatory)	3	0	10	0	0	0	0	0	0	9	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C14000	Committee of Competent Authorities established under the directive on the control of major- accident hazards involving dangerous substances (Seveso Directive 2012/18/EU)	Directive 2012/18/EU	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C30200	Regulatory Committee on the implementation of the European PRTR	Regulation (EC) No 166/2006	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C33500	Committee for the implementation of the Directive on Sulphur Content in Marine Fuels	Directive (EU) 2016/802	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C33600	Committee on Infrastructure for Spatial Information in the European Community (INSPIRE)	Directive 2007/2/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C33800	Forest Law Enforcement Governance and Trade (FLEGT) Committee	Council Regulation (EC) No 2173/2005 Regulation (EU) No 995/2010	examination (regulatory) (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C34300	Committee for the adaptation to technical progress of Directive 2006/7/EC concerning the management of bathing water quality	Directive 2006/7/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C35500	The Ambient Air Quality Committee	Directive 2004/107/EC Directive (EU) 2016/2284 Directive 2008/50/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C36400	Committee for implementing the Marine Strategy Framework Directive	Directive 2008/56/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C37000	The Committee for the adaptation to scientific and technical progress and implementation of Directive 2008/98/EC on waste	Council Directive 86/278/EEC Directive 94/62/EC Council Directive 96/59/EC Council Directive 1999/31/EC Directive 2000/53/EC Directive 2012/19/EU Directive 2006/66/EC Regulation (EC) No 1013/2006 Directive 2008/98/EC Directive 2011/65/EU Directive (EU) 2018/852 Regulation (EU) 2019/1021 Directive (EU) 2019/904 Council Regulation (EU, Euratom) 2021/770	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	3	1	3	0	1	0	0	0	0	2	0
C38700	Committee for the adaptation to technical progress and application of the Community award scheme for an eco-label (ECO-LABEL)	Regulation (EC) No 66/2010	regulatory with scrutiny	1	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	4
C38800	Committee on the Community Ecomanagement and Audit Scheme (EMAS)	Regulation (EC) No 1221/2009	advisory regulatory with scrutiny	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C40000	Industrial Emissions Directive (IED) Article 75 Committee	Directive (EU) 2015/2193 Directive 2010/75/EU Directive 2004/42/CE	examination (regulatory)	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C40800	Animals in Science Committee	Directive 2010/63/EU	examination (regulatory) advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C46900	Access and Benefit Sharing Committee	Regulation (EU) No 511/2014	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C47600	Committee on Invasive Alien Species	Regulation (EU) No 1143/2014	examination	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48100	Ship Recycling Regulation Committee	Regulation (EU) No 1257/2013	examination	1	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C49700	The Mercury Regulation Art. 22 Committee	Regulation (EU) 2017/852	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C72400	Committee on the Drinking Water Directive 2020/2184	Directive (EU) 2020/2184	examination	1	0	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C78400	LIFE Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/783	examination	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C128600	EU Deforestation-Free Regulation Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/1115	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			23	7	25	0	1	0	0	0	0	17	5

Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):
- C128600 - EU Deforestation-Free Regulation Committee

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C11900 - Committee for the adaptation to technical and scientific progress of the directive on the quality of water intended for human consumption - Council Directive 98/83/EC was repealed with effect of 12.01.2023.

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

#### **EUROSTAT (ESTAT)**

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C37100	European Statistical System Committee (ESS Committee)	93/704/EC: Council Decision Council Regulation (EEC) No 696/93 Council Directive 96/16/EC Council Regulation (EC) No 1165/98 Council Regulation (EC) No 530/1999 Regulation (EC) No 2150/2002 Regulation (EC) No 437/2003 Regulation (EC) No 1059/2003 Regulation (EC) No 450/2003 Regulation (EC) No 138/2004 Regulation (EC) No 184/2005 Regulation (EC) No 1161/2005 Regulation (EC) No 1552/2005 Regulation (EC) No 1893/2006	examination advisory regulatory with scrutiny	4	4	15	0	0	0	0	0	0	14	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
		Regulation (EC) No 1921/2006 Regulation (EC) No 458/2007 Regulation (EC) No 862/2007 Regulation (EC) No 1445/2007 Regulation (EC) No 1338/2008 Regulation (EC) No 762/2008 Regulation (EC) No 762/2008 Regulation (EC) No 763/2008 Regulation (EC) No 452/2008 Regulation (EC) No 453/2008 Regulation (EC) No 453/2008 Regulation (EC) No 1099/2008 Directive 2009/42/EC Regulation (EC) No 1099/2009 Directive 2009/42/EC Regulation (EC) No 1185/2009 Regulation (EC) No 691/2011 Regulation (EU) No 691/2011 Regulation (EU) No 692/2011 Regulation (EU) No 70/2012 Regulation (EU) No 549/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1260/2013 Regulation (EU) 2016/792 Regulation (EU) 2016/792 Regulation (EU) 2018/74 Regulation (EU) 2018/974 Regulation (EU) 2018/916 Regulation (EU) 2019/1700 Regulation (EU) 2019/2152 Regulation (EU) 2019/2152 Regulation (EU) 2022/2379												
	Total			4	4	15	0	0	0	0	0	0	14	0

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

# Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

# **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

#### FINANCIAL STABILITY, FINANCIAL SERVICES AND CAPITAL MARKETS UNION (FISMA)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C16200	Accounting Regulatory Committee	Regulation (EC) No 1606/2002	regulatory with scrutiny	2	5	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	4
C16400	European Banking Committee	Regulation (EU) No 575/2013 2004/10/EC: Commission Decision Directive 2013/36/EU	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C16900	European Securities Committee	Directive 2001/34/EC Decision 2001/528/EC Directive 2004/25/EC Directive 2004/109/EC Directive 2007/36/EC Regulation (EC) No 1060/2009 Directive 2009/65/EC Directive 2011/61/EU Regulation (EU) No 648/2012 Regulation (EU) No 596/2014 Regulation (EU) No 600/2014 Regulation (EU) No 909/2014 Regulation (EU)	examination urgent examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C17000	European Insurance and Occupational Pensions Committee	Council Directive 91/675/EEC Directive 2009/138/EC	examination (regulatory) advisory urgent advisory regulatory with scrutiny	0	4	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	4	0
C22000	Committee on Extraterritorial Legislation	Council Regulation (EC) No 2271/96	examination	0	5	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	0
C26700	Audit Regulatory Committee	Directive 2006/43/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Ve (	nc	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C26800	Committee on the Prevention of Money Laundering and Terrorist Financing	Directive 2005/60/EC Regulation (EU) 2015/847 Directive (EU) 2018/843	examination	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C37200	Payments Committee	Directive 2009/110/EC	regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C38100	Committee for Review of Listings under Regulation 881/2002	Council Regulation (EU) No 1286/2009	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48400	Accounting Directive Committee	Directive 2013/34/EU	examination	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			6	15	14	0	0	0	0	0	0	10	4

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

# <u>Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:</u>

none

# <u>Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:</u>

none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

# **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

# **Case Law or other cases of particular interest:**

- none

# SERVICE FOR FOREIGN POLICY INSTRUMENTS (FPI)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C21900	Committee for implementation of the Kimberley Process certification scheme for the international trade in rough diamonds	Council Regulation (EC) No 2368/2002	examination (management)	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

# **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

none

# Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

# **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

# Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

# Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

# INTERNAL MARKET, INDUSTRY, ENTREPRENEURSHIP AND SMES (GROW)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C00200	Machinery Committee	Directive 2006/42/EC	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C00600	Committee for the adaptation to technical progress of legislation on the removal of technical barriers to trade in detergents (CATP-DETERGENTS)	Regulation (EC) No 648/2004	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C00900	Committee for the adaptation to technical progress of legislation to remove technical barriers to trade in aerosol dispensers (CATP/AEROSOLS)	Council Directive 75/324/EEC Regulation (EC) 1223/2009	regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C01400	Standing Committee on Cosmetic Products	Regulation (EC) No 1223/2009	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	4	0	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C02000	Committee on the harmonisation of the provisions relating to the placing on the market and supervision of explosives for civil uses (EXPLOSIVES)	Directive 2014/28/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C02200	Committee on horizontal questions concerning trade in processed agricultural products not listed in Annex I	Regulation (EU) No 510/2014	examination urgent examination	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C02600	Committee on equipment and protective systems intended for use in potentially explosive atmospheres (EXAT)	Directive 2014/34/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C02700	Committee on Pressure Equipment	Directive 2014/68/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C03000	Telecommunications Conformity Assessment and Market Surveillance Committee (TCAM)	Directive 2014/53/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C127700	Committee for Craft and Industrial Geographical Indications	Regulation (EU) 2023/2411	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C12900	Committee for the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to noise emission in the environment by equipment for use outdoors	Directive 2002/49/EC	examination regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C16300	Advisory Committee for Public Contracts	Regulation (EC) No 2195/2002 Directive 2009/81/EC Directive 2014/23/EU Directive 2014/24/EU Directive 2014/25/EU	examination advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	1	2	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C16500	Committee for application of the legislation concerning common rules for the development of the internal market of Community postal services and the improvement of quality of service	Directive 97/67/EC Regulation (EU)2018/644	examination regulatory with scrutiny	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C16700	Committee on Implementation Rules	Council Regulation (EC) No 6/2002 Regulation (EU) 2017/1001	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C26900	Committee on the Recognition of Professional Qualifications	Directive 2005/36/EC	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C27100	Measuring Instruments Committee	Directive 2014/32/EU	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C34200	Committee established under the Regulation concerning the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH) (Joint responsibility with DG ENV)	Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 Regulation (EC) No 1272/2008 Regulation (EU) No 649/2012 Regulation (EU) 2019/1021	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny	8	19	37	0	0	0	0	0	0	42	6
C35300	Technical Committee - Motor Vehicles	97/836/EC: Council Decision Regulation (EC) No 715/2007 Regulation (EC) No 595/2009 Regulation (EU) No 168/2013 Regulation (EU) 2015/758 Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 Regulation (EU) 2018/858 Regulation (EU) 2019/2144	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	3	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	a)	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C36200	Mutual Recognition Committee	Regulation (EU) 2019/515	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C36800	Services Directive Committee	Directive 2006/123/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C37700	Safety of Toys Committee	Directive 2009/48/EC	regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C38600	Committee on the Placing on the Market of Pyrotechnic Articles	Directive 2013/29/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C40100	Standing Committee on Construction	Regulation (EU) No 305/2011	advisory	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C41300	Internal Market Information System Committee	Regulation (EU) No 1024/2012	examination advisory	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C41700	Committee on Standards	Regulation (EU) No 1025/2012	examination advisory	2	11	11	0	0	0	0	0	0	15	0
C45300	Technical Committee - Agricultural Vehicles	Regulation (EU) No 167/2013	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C47700	Committee on Electrical Equipment	Directive 2014/35/EU	examination urgent examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48000	Lifts Committee	Directive 2014/33/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	0 0	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C48200	Committee for the harmonisation of national legislation relating to recreational craft	Directive 2013/53/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48300	Committee on Electromagnetic Compatibility	Directive 2014/30/EU	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48900	Committee on Personal Protective Equipment	Regulation (EU) 2016/425	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C50800	Committee on Simple Pressure Vessels	Directive 2014/29/EU	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51200	Committee on Appliances	Regulation (EU) 2016/426	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51400	Committee on Fertilising Products	Regulation (EU) 2019/1009	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C52200	The Single Digital Gateway Committee	Regulation (EU) 2018/1724	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C52400	Committee on Market Surveillance and Compliance of Products	Regulation (EU) 2019/1020	examination	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C60400	Committee on Cableway Installations	Regulation (EU) 2016/424	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C66400	Single Market Programme – Competitiveness and Sustainability of SMEs (SMP/COSME) Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/690	examination	2	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C127700	Committee for Craft and Industrial Geographical Indications	Regulation (EU) 2023/2411 Regulation (EU) 2019/1053	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C128700	Machinery Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/1230	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			28	38	63	0	0	0	0	0	0	67	7

- C127700 Committee for Craft and Industrial Geographical Indications
- C128700 Machinery Committee

#### **Abolished committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

## <u>Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:</u>

- none

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

## Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

## HEALTH EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS AND RESPONSE (HERA)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C126400	Health Crisis Implementing Committee	Council Regulation (EU) 2022/2372	examination urgent examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C126400 - Health Crisis Committee

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

# MIGRATION AND HOME AFFAIRS (HOME)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C126600	Committee established under Directive (EU) 2021/555 (Firearms Directive)	Directive (EU) 2021/555	examination	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C126900	Schengen Committee	Council Regulation (EU) 2022/922	examination urgent examination	4	0	10	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	0
C20800	Committee on a Uniform Visa Format	Council Regulation (EC) No 1683/95 Council Regulation (EC) No 1030/2002 Council Regulation (EC) No 2252/2004	examination (regulatory)	2	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C37600	The Visa Committee	Regulation (EC) No 810/2009	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	4	0	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	6	0
C40500	Travel Document Committee	Decision No 1105/2011/EU	advisory	2	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C42000	DUBLIN III Committee	Regulation (EU) No 604/2013	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C42400	Schengen Committee	Council Regulation (EU) No 1053/2013 Council Regulation (EU) 2022/922	examination	8	0	25	0	0	0	0	0	0	29	0
C46500	Asylum, Migration and Integration and Internal Security Funds Committee	Regulation (EU) No 515/2014 Regulation (EU) No 514/2014 Regulation (EU) No 513/2014 Regulation (EU) No 516/2014	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C47400	Visa Reciprocity and Visa Suspension Committee	Regulation (EU) 2018/1806	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C48800	Schengen Borders Code	Regulation (EU) 2016/399	examination urgent examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C49100	Committee on Common Protocols and Data Formats for transferring PNR Data	Directive (EU) 2016/681	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C49900	Smart Borders Committee (EES, ETIAS, VIS)	Regulation (EC) No 767/2008 Regulation (EU) 2017/2226 Regulation (EU) 2018/1240	examination	5	1	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	0
C51100	SIS-SIRENE Committee (Police)	Regulation (EU) 2018/1862	examination	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51300	Interoperability Committee: Borders and Visa	Regulation (EU) 2019/817	examination	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C52000	European Border and Coast Guard Committee	Regulation (EU) 2019/1896	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C52100	SIS-SIRENE Committee (Borders)	Regulation (EU) 2018/1861	examination	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C56600	Interoperability Committee: police and judicial cooperation, asylum and migration	Regulation (EU) 2019/818	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C70407	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Civil Security for Society	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	6	12	13	0	0	0	0	0	0	12	0
C90500	Committee for the Home Affairs Funds	Regulation (EU) 2021/1147 Regulation (EU) 2021/1149 Regulation (EU) 2021/1148	examination urgent examination advisory	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	4	0
	Total			42	15	62	0	0	0	0	0	0	68	0

- none

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### **New procedures attributed to existing committee:**

none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## $\underline{Cases\ referred\ to\ the\ Council, specification\ of\ outcome\ of\ Council\ meeting\ and\ date/reference\ of\ adoption:}$

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

## **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

## INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIPS (INTPA)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C100400	OCT Committee	Council Decision (EU) 2021/1764	examination	1	0	8	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	0
C84400	Neighbourhood, Development and International Cooperation Instrument Committee (including FPI files)	Regulation (EU) 2021/947	examination urgent examination	19	8	109	0	0	0	0	0	0	109	0
C96400	International Nuclear Safety Cooperation Committee	Council Regulation (Euratom) 2021/948	examination urgent examination	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			21	8	118	0	0	0	0	0	0	118	0

## **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

none

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

## Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

## Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none

## JUSTICE AND CONSUMERS (JUST)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C108400	Consumer Financial Programme Committee (CFPC) 2021-2027	Regulation (EU) 2021/690	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C110400	e-CODEX Committee	Regulation (EU) 2022/850	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C127200	Joint Investigation Teams Collaboration Platform Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/969	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C127600	General Product Safety Regulation Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/988	examination urgent examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C19500	Committee of the Directive on General Product Safety (2001/95/EC)	Directive 2001/95/EC	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny	0	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0

Advisory Committee on legal aid in cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters	Council Directive 2002/8/EC	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Crime Victims Committee	Council Directive 2004/80/EC	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations	Council Regulation (EC) No 4/2009	examination (management) advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Succession Committee	Regulation (EU) No 650/2012	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters	Regulation (EU) No 606/2013	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee on Online Dispute Resolution	Regulation (EU) No 524/2013	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers	Directive (EU) 2017/1132 Directive (EU) 2019/1151	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
European Account Preservation Order Committee	Regulation (EU) No 655/2014	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee on Insolvency Proceedings	Regulation (EU) 2015/848	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data (2018)	Regulation (EU) 2016/679 Directive (EU) 2016/680	examination urgent examination	5	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
Committee on Property regimes of international couples: marriages	Council Regulation (EU) 2016/1103	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered partnerships	Council Regulation (EU) 2016/1104	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Resolution  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data (2018)  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: marriages	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Resolution  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data (2018)  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Council Directive 2002/8/EC  Council Directive 2004/80/EC  Council Regulation (EC)  No 4/2009  Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Regulation (EU) No 650/2013  Regulation (EU) 2017/1132  Directive (EU) 2017/1132  Directive (EU) 2019/1151  Regulation (EU) No 655/2014  Regulation (EU) 2015/848  Council Regulation (EU) 2016/679  Directive (EU) 2016/680  Council Regulation (EU)  Council Regulation (EU)	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2002/8/EC  advisory  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Resolution  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data (2018)  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Council Regulation (EU) and in advisory  council Regulation (EU) 2015/848  examination advisory  examination  advisory  Advisory  committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Council Regulation (EU) 2016/679  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Council Regulation (EU) advisory	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2002/8/EC  advisory  0  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Council Regulation (EC) No 4/2009  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data (2018)  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2002/8/EC  advisory  0 0  0  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Resolution  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Committee on the protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: marriages  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2004/80/EC  advisory  0 0 0  0  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Regulation (EU) No 504/2013  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Regulation (EU) No 655/2014  Regulation (EU) 2016/679  Directive (EU) 2016/679  Directive (EU) 2016/679  Directive (EU) 2016/679  Directive (EU) 2016/680  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered or internation	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2004/80/EC  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies' Registers  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings of Individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and on the free movement of such data (2018)  Committee on Property regimes of interational couples: registered  Committee on Property regimes of international couples: registered	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2004/80/EC  advisory  0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Council Directive 2002/8/EC  Advisory  O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Council Directive 2002/8/EC advisory 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	cross-border disputes in civil and commercial matters  Crime Victims Committee  Council Directive 2004/80/EC  Committee concerning applicable law, jurisdiction and enforcement in matrimonial matters, parental responsibility and maintenance obligations  Succession Committee  Regulation (EU) No 650/2012  Committee on Mutual Recognition of Protection Measures in Civil Matters  Committee on Online Dispute Regulation (EU) No 524/2013  Committee on Online Dispute Resolution  Committee on Interconnection of Central, Commercial and Companies Registers  European Account Preservation Order Committee  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Regulation (EU) No 655/2014  Committee on Insolvency Proceedings  Regulation (EU) No 655/2014  Advisory  O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O	Crime Victims Committee   Council Directive 2004/80/EC   advisory   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0	Cornell tear   Council Directive 2002/8/EC   advisory   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0   0

C50500	Consumer Protection Cooperation Committee	Regulation (EU) 2017/2394	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51700	European Criminal Records Information System (ECRIS) Committee	Regulation (EU) 2019/816	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C54400	Committee on Restructuring and Insolvency	Directive (EU) 2019/1023	examination	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C56400	Committee on cooperation between the courts of the Member States in the taking of evidence in civil or commercial matters	Regulation (EU) 2020/1783	examination	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C56500	Committee on the service in the Member States of judicial and extrajudicial documents in civil and commercial matters	Regulation (EU) 2020/1784	examination	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C64400	Citizens, Equality, Rights and Values Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/692	examination	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C64500	Justice Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/693	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			13	4	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	4	0

- C127200 Joint Investigation Teams Collaboration Platform Committee
- C127600 General Product Safety Regulation Committee

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

## Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## $\underline{Cases\ referred\ to\ the\ Council, specification\ of\ outcome\ of\ Council\ meeting\ and\ date/reference\ of\ adoption:}$

none

## Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

## Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:

none

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

# MARITIME AFFAIRS AND FISHERIES (MARE)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C16100	Committee for Fisheries and Aquaculture	Council Regulation (EC) No 847/96 Council Regulation (EC) No 1415/2004 Council Regulation (EC) No 1967/2006 Council Regulation (EC) No 1967/2008 Council Regulation (EC) No 1005/2008 Council Regulation (EC) No 1224/2009 Regulation (EU) No 1236/2010 Council Regulation (EU) No 57/2011 Council Regulation (EU) No 43/2012 Council Regulation (EU) No 44/2012 Regulation (EU) No 1026/2012 Council Regulation (EU) No 39/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1380/2013 Regulation (EU) No 1380/2013 Council Regulation (EU) 2015/104 Regulation (EU) 2016/2336 Regulation (EU) 2017/1004 Regulation (EU) 2017/1403 Regulation (EU) 2019/1241 Regulation (EU) 2023/1231	examination urgent examination (management)	3	6	7	0	1	0	0	0	0	8	0
C30700	Committee for the European Maritime and Fisheries Fund (EMFF)	Regulation (EU) No 508/2014	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C86400	Committee for the European Maritime, Fisheries and Aquaculture Fund	Regulation (EU) 2021/1139	examination	2	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			5	7	9	0	1	0	0	0	0	10	0

- none

#### **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

# MOBILITY AND TRANSPORT (MOVE)

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C06900	Advisory Committee on application of the legislation on access for Community air carriers to intra-Community air routes	Regulation (EC) No 785/2004 Regulation (EC) No 847/2004 Regulation (EC) No 1008/2008	examination (regulatory) advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C07000	Advisory Committee on measures taken in the event of a crisis in the market in the carriage of goods by road and for laying down the conditions under which non-resident carriers may operate national road haulage services within a Member State (cabotage)	Council Regulation (EEC) No 3916/90	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C07400	Committee for the Interoperability of Electronic Road Toll Systems	Directive (EU) 2019/520	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C07800	Committee on adaptation to technical progress and the possible adoption of a harmonised risk analysis method concerning the minimum safety requirements for tunnels in the European road network	Directive 2004/54/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C08000	Railway Interoperability and Safety Committee	Directive 2007/59/EC Directive 2012/34/EU Regulation (EU) 2016/796 Directive (EU) 2016/798 Directive (EU) 2016/797	examination advisory (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	4	7	11	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	0
C08400	The Inland Waterway Transport Committee	Council Directive 91/672/EEC Council Directive 96/75/EC Directive 2005/44/EC Directive (EU) 2016/1629 Directive (EU) 2017/2397	examination advisory (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C08600	Committee on application of the legislation on access to the groundhandling market at Community airports	Council Directive 96/67/EC	advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C08700	Committee on the implementation of legislation on improving ship and port installation security	Regulation (EC) No 725/2004	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny (safeguard)	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C08800	Committee on application of the legislation on harmonisation of technical requirements and administrative procedures in the field of civil aviation	Regulation (EC) No 2111/2005 Council Regulation (EEC) No 3922/91 Regulation (EU) No 376/2014 Regulation (EU) 2018/1139	examination (regulatory) advisory urgent advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny (safeguard)	2	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C09100	Committee on the application of legislation and common rules on the security of civil aviation	Regulation (EC) No 300/2008	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	3	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C09200	Committee on Driving Licences	Directive 2006/126/EC	regulatory with scrutiny	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C09400	Committee on Safe Seas and Prevention of Pollution from Ships (COSS)	Council Directive 97/70/EC Council Directive 98/41/EC Directive 2001/96/EC Regulation (EC) No 2099/2002 Directive 2003/25/EC Regulation (EC) No 782/2003 Regulation (EC) No 789/2004 Directive 2005/35/EC Regulation (EC) No 336/2006 Directive 2009/45/EC Directive 2009/21/EC Directive 2009/15/EC Regulation (EC) No 391/2009 Directive 2009/16/EC Directive 2009/16/EC Directive 2009/17/EC Directive 2009/17/EC Directive 2009/17/EC Directive 2014/90/EU Directive (EU) 2016/802 Directive (EU) 2022/993	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C09500	Committee on Road Transport	Directive 2006/22/EC Regulation (EC) No 561/2006 Regulation (EC) No 1071/2009 Regulation (EC) No 1072/2009 Regulation (EC) No 1073/2009 Regulation (EU) No 165/2014 Directive (EU) 2015/719 Directive (EU) 2020/1057	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny	5	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C09600	Committee on the Transport of Dangerous Goods	Directive 2008/68/EC	examination (regulatory)	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C09800	Community / Switzerland Transport Committee (rail and road)	2002/309/EC,Euratom: Decision	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C10000	Committee for the application of common safety rules in the field of civil aviation	Council Regulation (EEC) No 3922/91 Regulation (EU) No 376/2014 Regulation (EU) 2018/1139	examination urgent examination (regulatory) advisory urgent advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny (safeguard)	5	1	9	0	0	0	0	0	0	9	0
C10200	Marco Polo Committee	Regulation (EC) No 1692/2006	examination (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C10300	Single Sky Committee	Regulation (EC) No 549/2004 Regulation (EC) No 551/2004 Regulation (EC) No 550/2004 Regulation (EU) 2021/2085	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	3	0	3	0	1	1	0	0	0	3	0
C10400	Technical Adaptation Committee on Roadworthiness Testing	Directive 2014/45/EU Directive 2014/47/EU	examination	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C10600	Committee on Charging of Heavy Goods Vehicles for the Use of Certain Infrastructures	Directive 1999/62/EC	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C126700	Passenger Rights Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/782	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C127500	ReFuelEU Aviation Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/2405	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C38200	Committee for the compulsory use of safety belts and child-restraint systems in vehicles	Directive 2003/20/EC	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C38300	Committee for Road Infrastructure Safety Management	Directive 2008/96/EC	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C39100	Committee on application of the common rules for the allocation of slots at Community airports	Council Regulation (EEC) No 95/93	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C39400	European ITS Committee - (EIC)	Directive 2010/40/EU	advisory	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C39700	Committee on the promotion of clean and energy-efficient road transport vehicles	Directive 2009/33/EC	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C41500	Single European Rail Area Committee	Regulation (EU) No 913/2010 Directive 2012/34/EU	examination (regulatory) advisory	1	5	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	4	0
C41800	Committee on initial qualification and periodic training of drivers of certain road vehicles for the carriage of goods or passengers	Directive 2003/59/EC	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C44800	Trans-European Transport Network Committee	Regulation (EU) No 1315/2013	examination	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C49500	Committee on Alternative Fuels Infrastructure	Directive 2014/94/EU	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51900	Digital Transport and Trade Facilitation Committee	Regulation (EU) 2019/1239 Regulation (EU) 2020/1056	examination advisory	5	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C88400	Connecting Europe Facility Coordination Committee – Transport sector	Regulation (EU) 2021/1153	examination	2	2	5	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	0
	Total			41	17	42	0	1	1	0	0	0	40	0

- C127500 - ReFuelEU Aviation Committee

<u>Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):</u>
- C41800 - Committee on initial qualification and periodic training of drivers of certain road vehicles for the carriage of goods or passengers Directive 2003/59/EC was repealed as of 12.1.2023

.New procedures attributed to existing committee:

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

Act	Delivery of opinion in the committee	Outcome	Delivery of opinion in the appeal committee	Outcome	Adoption by Commission
Commission Implementing Decision on corrective measures to be taken by Belgium and Luxembourg regarding certain performance targets for the third reference period in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 549/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council	C10300 - Single Sky Committee	No opinion	24/4/2023	No opinion	16/6/2023

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

## **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

#### NEIGHBOURHOOD AND ENLARGEMENT NEGOTIATIONS (NEAR)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures
C84400	Neighbourhood, Development and International Cooperation Instrument Committee (Neighbourhood Format)	Regulation (EU) 2021/947	examination urgent examination	8	13	27	0	0	0	0	0	0	27	0
C94400	Instrument for Pre-Accession Assistance (IPA III)	Regulation (EU) 2021/1529	examination	3	4	10	0	0	0	0	0	0	10	0
	Total			11	17	37	0	0	0	0	0	0	37	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

none

## Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

## Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:

none

#### Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

### **EUROPEAN ANTI-FRAUD OFFICE (OLAF)**

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C25700	The Regulation 515/97 Committee	Council Regulation (EC) 515/97	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### **New procedures attributed to existing committee:**

none

## Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

## **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

## STRUCTURAL REFORM SUPPORT (REFORM)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C39900	The Line Regulation Committee	Council Regulation (EC) No 866/2004	advisory	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
	Total			0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

## Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

## <u>Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:</u>

- none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

## REGIONAL AND URBAN POLICY (REGIO)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C43300	Coordination Committee for the European Structural and Investment Funds (COESIF)	Regulation (EU) No 1303/2013	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C92400	Committee for the Common Provisions Regulation Funds (CPR Committee)	Regulation (EU) 2021/1059 Regulation (EU) 2021/1057 Regulation (EU) 2021/1060 Regulation (EU) 2021/1229	examination advisory	2	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
	Total			2	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0

## $\underline{Newly\ created\ (or\ transferred)\ committee(s)}\text{:}$

- none

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

## <u>Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:</u>

none

# $\underline{Cases\ referred\ to\ the\ Council,\ specification\ of\ outcome\ of\ Council\ meeting\ and\ date/reference\ of\ adoption:}$

none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

## **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

#### **Case Law or other cases of particular interest:**

- none

## RESEARCH AND INNOVATION (RTD)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred o appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C14400	Standing Committee on Agricultural Research (SCAR)	Regulation (EEC) No 1728/74	examination (management)	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C35400	Coal and Steel Committee	2008/376/EC: Council Decision	examination	1	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C37900	Committee for the implementation of the Regulation on the Community legal framework for a European Research Infrastructure Consortium (ERIC)	Council Regulation (EC) No 723/2009	examination (management)	2	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C68500	Programme Committee for the Research and Training Programme of the European Atomic Energy Community for the period 2021-2025 complementing Horizon Europe –the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation	Council Regulation (Euratom) 2021/765	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C68501	Programme Committee for the Research and Training Programme of the European Atomic Energy Community for the period 2021-2025 complementing Horizon Europe –the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Configuration 'Fission'	Council Regulation (Euratom) 2021/765	examination advisory	0	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred o appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C68502	Programme Committee for the Research and Training Programme of the European Atomic Energy Community for the period 2021-2025 complementing Horizon Europe – the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Configuration 'Fusion'	Council Regulation (Euratom) 2021/765	examination advisory	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C70400	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C70401	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Strategic configuration: Strategic overview of the implementation of the Specific Programme and coherence across its individual work programmes, including missions	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	6	26	26	0	0	0	0	0	0	25	0
C70402	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – ERC	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination advisory	2	9	9	0	0	0	0	0	0	9	0
C70404	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Research Infrastructures	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	2	7	7	0	0	0	0	0	0	7	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred o appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C70405	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Health	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	4	20	20	0	0	0	0	0	0	19	0
C70406	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Culture, Creativity and Inclusive Society	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	4	11	11	0	0	0	0	0	0	11	0
C70408	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Digital, Industry and Space	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	3	17	17	0	0	0	0	0	0	16	0
C70409	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Climate, Energy and Mobility	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	4	54	54	0	0	0	0	0	0	52	0
C70410	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation — Food, Bioeconomy, Natural Resources, Agriculture and Environment	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	4	24	24	0	0	0	0	0	0	23	0
C70411	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – The EIC and European Innovation Ecosystems	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	6	37	37	0	0	0	0	0	0	35	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred o appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C70412	Programme Committee for the specific programme implementing Horizon Europe - the Framework Programme for Research and Innovation – Widening participation and strengthening the ERA	Council Decision (EU) 2021/764	examination	3	10	10	0	0	0	0	0	0	9	0
	Total			43	223	223	0	0	0	0	0	0	213	0

- none

#### **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

## <u>Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:</u>

- none

## <u>Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:</u>

none

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

## Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:

- none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

# HEALTH AND FOOD SAFETY (SANTE)

C o d e	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C02500	Standing Committee on Medicinal Products for Human Use	Regulation (EC) No 141/2000 Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 Regulation (EC) No 1901/2006 Regulation (EC) No 1394/2007 Regulation (EU) No 536/2014 Directive 2001/20/EC Directive 2001/83/EC	examination (regulatory) (management) regulatory with scrutiny	3	366	361	0	5	5	0	0	5	352	0
C02900	Standing Committee on Veterinary Medicinal Products	Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 Regulation (EU) 2019/6	examination urgent examination (regulatory) (management) regulatory with scrutiny	3	233	233	0	0	0	0	0	0	240	0
C118400	Committee on Health Technology Assessment	Regulation (EU) 2021/2282	examination	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C12200	Committee for the adaptation to technical progress and implementation of the directive on the deliberate release into the environment of genetically modified organisms	Regulation (EC) No 1830/2003 Directive 2001/18/EC	examination advisory	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

C13900	Standing Committee on Biocidal Products	Regulation (EU) No 528/2012	examination (regulatory) (management) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	4	79	79	0	0	0	0	0	0	76	0
C19800	Regulatory Committee on the Quality and Safety of Blood	Directive 2002/98/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C19900	Standing Committee for Community Protection of Plant Variety Rights	Council Regulation (EC) 2100/94	examination (regulatory)	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C20400	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed	Regulation (EC) 178/2002 Regulation (EU) 2021/690	examination (regulatory) advisory	2	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C20401	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section "Phytopharmaceuticals- Pesticide residues"	Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 396/2005	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	6	0	27	0	2	0	0	0	0	1	23

C20402	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "Animal health and animal welfare"	Regulation (EC) 1760/2000 Regulation (EC) 999/2001 Regulation (EC) 178/2002 Directive 2003/99/EC Regulation (EC) No 2160/2003 Regulation (EC) 853/2004 Council Regulation (EC) No 1/2005 Regulation (EC) No 1069/2009 Council Regulation (EC) No 1099/2009 Regulation (EU) No 576/2013 Regulation (EU) 2016/429 Regulation (EU) 2023/1231	examination urgent examination (regulatory) (management) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	11	39	74	0	0	0	0	0	0	66	1
C20403	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "Animal nutrition"	Directive 2002/32/EC Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 1831/2003 Regulation (EC) No 183/2005 Regulation (EC) No 767/2009 Regulation (EU) 2017/625 Regulation (EC) No 767/2009	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	5	0	82	0	0	0	0	0	0	68	0
C20404	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "Biological safety of the food chain"	Council Directive 89/108/EEC Directive 1999/2/EC Directive 2003/99/EC Regulation (EC) No 999/2001 Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 2160/2003 Regulation (EC) No 852/2004 Regulation (EC) No 853/2004 Regulation (EU) 2016/429 Regulation (EU) 2017/625	examination advisory (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	3	0	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C20405	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "Controls and import conditions"	97/132/EC: Council Decision 1999/201/EC: Council Decision 2000/258/EC: Council Decision Regulation (EC) No 999/2001 Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 853/2004 Regulation (EC) No 853/2004 Council Regulation (EC) No 866/2004 Regulation (EC) No 1069/2009 Regulation (EU) No 576/2013 Regulation (EU) 2016/429 Regulation (EU) 2017/625	examination urgent examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	11	17	43	0	0	0	0	0	0	36	0

C20406	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "General food law"	Directive 2000/36/EC Directive 2002/46/EC Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 2065/2003 Regulation (EC) No 1924/2006 Regulation (EC) No 1925/2006 Directive 2009/54/EC Regulation (EU) No 1169/2011 Regulation (EU) No 609/2013	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	4	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1
C20407	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "Phytopharmaceuticals - Legislation"	Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Directive 2009/128/EC Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009	examination (regulatory) advisory regulatory with scrutiny	7	0	37	0	1	1	0	0	1	44	0
C20408	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section: "Novel Food and Toxicological safety of the food chain"	Council Regulation (EEC) No 315/93 Directive 1999/2/EC Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 2065/2003 Regulation (EC) No 1935/2004 Regulation (EC) No 852/2004 Directive 2009/32/EC Regulation (EC) No 1331/2008 Regulation (EC) No 1332/2008 Regulation (EC) No 1333/2008 Regulation (EC) No 1334/2008 Regulation (EC) No 17334/2008 Regulation (EC) No 1734/2009 Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 Regulation (EU) 2015/228 Regulation (EU) 2017/625	examination (regulatory) advisory urgent regulatory with scrutiny urgent examination regulatory with scrutiny	6	26	42	1	0	0	0	0	0	34	15
C20409	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - Section on Genetically modified food and feed and environmental risk	Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 Regulation (EU) 2017/625	examination regulatory with scrutiny	6	0	2	0	14	15	0	0	15	15	0
C20410	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - section "Plant Health"	Council Directive 2000/29/EC 2002/309/EC,Euratom: Decision Regulation (EU) No 228/2013 Regulation (EU) 2016/2031 Regulation (EU) 2017/625 Regulation (EU) 2023/1231	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	12	1	21	0	0	0	0	0	0	20	0

C20411	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - section "Propagating Material of Ornamental Plants"	Council Directive 98/56/EC	examination (regulatory) (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C20412	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - section "Propagating Material and Plants of Fruit Genera and Species"	Council Directive 2008/90/EC	examination (regulatory) (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C20413	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - section "Seeds and Propagating Material for Agriculture and Horticulture"	Council Directive 66/401/EEC Council Directive 66/402/EEC Council Directive 2002/53/EC Council Directive 2002/55/EC Council Directive 2002/54/EC Council Directive 2002/56/EC Council Directive 2002/57/EC 2002/309/EC,Euratom: Decision Council Directive 2008/72/EC	examination (regulatory) (management) advisory	2	0	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C20414	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - section "Forest Reproductive Material"	Council Directive 1999/105/EC	examination (regulatory) (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C20415	Standing Committee on Plants, Animals, Food and Feed - section Vine	Council Directive 68/193/EEC	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C20500	Standing Committee on Zootechnics	Council Directive 77/504/EEC Council Directive 90/428/CEE Regulation (EU) 2016/1012	examination (regulatory)	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C26100	Tissues and Cells Committee	Directive 2004/23/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny urgent regulatory with scrutiny	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C40200	Committee on Cross-border Healthcare	Directive 2011/24/EU	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C40600	Committee on Organ Transplantation	Directive 2010/45/EU	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

C42300	Committee on Serious Cross- border Threats to Health	Regulation (EU) No 2022/2371	examination urgent examination	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C47500	Committee for the adaptation to technical progress and implementation of the directive on the contained use of genetically modified microorganisms	Directive 2009/41/EC	examination (regulatory) regulatory with scrutiny	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C47900	Tobacco Products Committee	Directive 2014/40/EU	examination	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C49800	Committee on Medical Devices	Regulation (EU) 2017/745 Regulation (EU) 2017/746	examination advisory	1	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	4	0
C62400	The EU4Health Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/522	examination	2	1	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
	Total			98	769	1018	1	22	21	0	0	21	967	40

## **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

# New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

# Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

Act	Delivery of opinion in the committee	Outcome	Delivery of opinion in the appeal committee	Outcome	Act adopted by the Commission
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified oilseed rape MON 94100, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	14/12/2022	No opinion	24/01/2023	No opinion	22/02/2023
Commission Implementing Decision renewing the authorisation for the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified cotton 281-24-236 x 3006-210-23, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	21/02/2023	No opinion	23/03/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MON 95379 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	31/03/2023	No opinion	11/05/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize DP4114 x MON89034 x MON87411 x DAS-40278-9 and its subcombinations DAS-40278-9 x DP4114 x MON 87411, MON 89034 x DP4114 x MON 87411, MON 89034 x DAS-40278-9 x MON 87411, MON 89034 x DAS-40278-9 x DP4114, DP4114 x MON 87411, DAS-40278-9 x DP4114, DAS-40278-9 x DP4114, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	31/03/2023	No opinion	11/05/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023

Commission Implementing Decision renewing the authorisation for the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified soybean MON 87701, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council		No opinion	11/05/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023
Commission Implementing Decision renewing the authorisation for the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified soybean MON 87701 × MON 89788, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council		No opinion	11/05/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023
Commission Implementing Decision renewing the authorisation for the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified soybean 40-3-2, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council		No opinion	11/05/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MON 87429 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	1/06/2023	No opinion	11/05/2023	No opinion	21/06/2023
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize GA21 × T25, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	1/06/2023	No opinion	06/07/2023	No opinion	13/10/2023
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MON 87419, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	1/06/2023	No opinion	06/07/2023	No opinion	13/10/2023

Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MON 89034 × 1507 × MIR162 × NK603 × DAS-40278-9 and its sub-combinations pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	03/07/2023	No opinion	08/09/2023	No opinion	13/10/2023
Commission Implementing Decision renewing the authorisation for placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MIR162 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council and amending Commission Implementing Decisions (EU) 2016/1685, 2019/1305 and 2019/2087 as regards the reference material	03/07/2023	No opinion	08/09/2023	No opinion	13/10/2023
Commission Implementing Decision amending Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2021/1385 as regard the scope extension of the authorisation and repealing Decision (EU) 2015/701	13/09/2023	No opinion	19/10/2023	No opinion	26/01/2024
Commission Implementing Decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize Bt11 × MIR162 × MIR604 × MON 89034 × 5307 × GA21 and thirty subcombinations, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	24/10/2023	No opinion	28/11/2023	No opinion	26/01/2024
Commission Implementing Decision renewing the authorisation for the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified oilseed rapes Ms8, Rf3 and Ms8 × Rf3, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council	24/10/2023	No opinion	28/11/2023	No opinion	26/01/2024

CO	2500 Standing Com	mittee on Medicinal Pro	ducts for Human Use		
Commission Implementing Decision revoking Decision C(2022) 9544 (final) granting marketing authorisation under Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council for "Dimethyl fumarate Teva - dimethyl fumarate", a medicinal product for human use	19.10 – 09.11.2023	No opinion	7/12/2023	No opinion	13/12/2023
Commission Implementing Decision revoking Decision C(2022) 3254 (final) granting marketing authorisation under Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council for "Dimethyl fumarate Neuraxpharm - dimethyl fumarate", a medicinal product for human use	19.10 – 09.11.2023	No opinion	7/12/2023	No opinion	13/12/2023
Commission Implementing Decision revoking Decision C(2022)3253 (final) granting marketing authorisation under Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council for "Dimethyl fumarate Polpharma - dimethyl fumarate", a medicinal product for human use	19.10 – 09.11.2023	No opinion	7/12/2023	No opinion	13/12/2023
Commission Implementing Decision revoking Decision C(2022) 3252 (final) granting marketing authorisation under Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council for "Dimethyl fumarate Mylan - dimethyl fumarate", a medicinal product for human use	19.10 – 09.11.2023	No opinion	7/12/2023	No opinion	13/12/2023
Commission Implementing Decision revoking Decision C(2023) 1211 (final) granting marketing authorisation under Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council for "Dimethyl fumarate Accord - dimethyl fumarate", a medicinal product for human use	19.10 – 09.11.2023	No opinion	7/12/2023	No opinion	13/12/2023

C20407 - Standing Comm	nittee on Plants, Anim	als, Food and Feed - Section	: ''Phytopharmaceuticals –	Legislation"	
Commission Implementing Regulation (EU)/	13/10/2023	No opinion	16/11/2023	No opinion	28/11/2023
renewing the approval of the active substance					
glyphosate in accordance with Regulation (EC)					
No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of					
the Council and amending Commission					
Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011					

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- Draft Commision Regulation (EU) .../... of XXX amending Annexes II and V to Regulation (EC) No 396/2005 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards maximum residue levels for tricyclazole in or on certain products (*no opinion on draft RPS measure at committee level*) → submission to the Council: C(2023)499<sup>7</sup> / the Council did not act
- Draft Commission Regulation (EU) .../... of XXX amending Annex II to Regulation (EC) No 396/2005 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards maximum residue levels for thiacloprid in or on certain products (*no opinion on draft RPS measure at committee level*) → submission to the Council: C(2023)739<sup>8</sup> / the Council did not act

#### Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

## **European Parliament:**

- European Parliament resolution of 14 March 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified oilseed rape MON 94100 (MON-941ØØ-2) pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council
- European Parliament resolution of 11 May 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision renewing the authorisation for placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified cotton 281-24-236 × 3006-210-23 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council
- European Parliament resolution of 12 September 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize GA21 × T25 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council

Proposal for a Council Regulation amending Annexes II and V to Regulation (EC) No 396/2005 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards maximum residue levels for tricyclazole in or on certain products

Proposal for a Council Regulation amending Annex II to Regulation (EC) No 396/2005 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards maximum residue levels for thiacloprid in or on certain products

- European Parliament resolution of 12 September 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MON 87419 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council
- European Parliament resolution of 3 October 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MON 89034 × 1507 × MIR162 × NK603 × DAS-40278-9 and nine sub-combinations, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council
- European Parliament resolution of 3 October 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision renewing the authorisation for placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize MIR162 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council and amending Commission Implementing Decisions (EU) 2016/1685, 2019/1305 and 2019/2087 as regards the reference material
- European Parliament resolution of 14 December 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision authorising the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified maize Bt11 × MIR162 × MIR604 × MON 89034 × 5307 × GA21 and thirty sub-combinations, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council
- European Parliament resolution of 14 December 2023 on the draft Commission implementing decision renewing the authorisation for the placing on the market of products containing, consisting of or produced from genetically modified oilseed rape Ms8, Rf3 and Ms8 × Rf3 pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1829/2003 of the European Parliament and of the Council.

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

European Parliament resolution of 14 December 2023 on the proposal for a Council regulation amending Annexes II and V to Regulation (EC)
 No 396/2005 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards maximum residue levels for tricyclazole in or on certain products (COM(2023)0499 – 2023/2998(RPS))

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

### **Case Law or other cases of particular interest:**

– none

## SECRETARIAT-GENERAL (SG)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C126800	UK Committee	Regulation (EU) No 2023/657	examination urgent examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C39800	Appeal Committee *	Regulation (EU) No 182/2011	examination urgent examination	10	0	-	-	1		0	0	22	22**	0
C47800	Committee on the Statute and Funding of European Political Parties and European Political Foundations	Regulation (EU, Euratom) No 1141/2014	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C51500	European Citizens' Initiative Committee	Regulation (EU) No 2019/788	examination (regulatory) advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			10	0	0	0	22	0	0	0	22	22**	0

<sup>\*</sup> Detailed information on the work of the Appeal Committee is provided under the detailed information on the relevant Commission departments that referred an implementing act to the Appeal Committee.

# $\underline{Newly\ created\ (or\ transferred)\ committee(s)}\text{:}$

- C126800 - UK Committee

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

none

## Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

<sup>\*\*</sup> Acts that are ultimately adopted after submission to the Appeal Committee are counted for the Commission Department responsible for the policy area.

## Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

## Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

## **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- Case T-201/21<sup>9</sup> (*Covington & Burling and Van Vooren v Commission*), Court judgment: 14 June 2023 (Access to documents – Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001 – Standing Committee for Plants, Animals, Food and Feed – Individual positions of the Member States – Refusal to grant access – Article 4(3) of Regulation No 1049/2001 – Exception relating to protection of the decision-making process – Comitology – Regulation (EC) No 1925/2006)

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup> See details of the case in the Annual Report, Section 2.2.

# TAXATION AND CUSTOMS UNION (TAXUD)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C127000	Carbon Border Adjustment Mechanism (CBAM) Committee	Regulation (EU) 2023/956	examination	4	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C17500	Committee on Drug Precursors	Regulation (EC) No 273/2004 Council Regulation (EC) No 111/2005	examination (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C17600	Committee for Mutual Assistance on Recovery of Claims (Assistance)	Council Directive 2010/24/EU	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C17700	Committee on Economic Outward Processing Arrangements for Textiles	Council Regulation (EC) No 3036/94	examination (regulatory)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18100	Customs Code Committee	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18101	Customs Code Committee – Enforcement of Intellectual Property Rights	Regulation (EU) No 608/2013 Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18102	Customs Code Committee - Special Procedures	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C18103	Customs Code Committee - Customs Value	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18105	Customs Code Committee - Duty Relief	Council Regulation (EC) No 1186/2009 Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18106	Customs Code Committee - Tariff and Statistical Nomenclature	Council Regulation (EEC) No 2658/87 Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination (management) advisory urgent advisory	12	25	27	0	0	0	0	0	0	23	0
C18107	Customs Code Committee - Tariff Measures	2006/324/EC: Council Decision Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination (management) advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C18109	Customs Code Committee - General Customs Legislation	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	10	0	8	0	0	0	0	0	0	8	0
C18111	Customs Code Committee - Origin	Commission Regulation (EEC) No 2454/93 2001/822/EC: Council Decision Council Regulation (EC) No 1528/2007 2009/832/EC: Council Decision Regulation (EU) No 952/2013 Council Decision 2013/755/EU Regulation (EU) 2016/1076	examination urgent examination (regulatory) (management) advisory urgent advisory	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C18112	Customs Code Committee - Customs Debt and Guarantees	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	2	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C18113	Customs Code Committee - Data Integration and Harmonisation	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	6	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C18114	Customs Code Committee - Customs Status and Transit	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18115	Customs Code Committee - Customs Controls and Risk Management	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C18116	Customs Code Committee - Import and Export Formalities	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C18117	Customs Code Committee - European Union Single Window Environment for Customs	Regulation (EU) No 952/2013 Regulation (EU) 2022/2399	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C18200	Standing Committee on Administrative Cooperation	Council Regulation (EU) No 904/2010	examination	2	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C38900	Cultural Goods Committee	Council Regulation (EC) No 116/2009 Regulation (EU) 2019/880	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C39000	Committee on Excise Duty	Council Directive 92/83/EEC Council Directive 95/60/EC Council Regulation (EU) No 389/2012 Council Directive (EU) 2020/262	examination (regulatory)	3	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C40300	Committee on Administrative Cooperation for Taxation	Council Directive 2011/16/EU	examination	4	0	4	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C50300	Committee on Dispute Resolution	Council Directive (EU) 2017/1852	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C50900	Cash Controls Committee	Regulation (EU) 2018/1672	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C58400	Customs Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/444 Regulation (EU) 2021/1077	examination	2	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0
C74400	Fiscalis Programme Committee	Regulation (EU) 2021/847	examination	1	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			48	33	52	0	0	0	0	0	0	45	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C127000 – Committee on Climate Border Adjustment Mechanism (CBAM)

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

#### New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

#### **Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):**

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- Case C-695/20<sup>10</sup> (Fenix International Ltd vs Commissioner for her Majesty's Revenue and Customs), Court judgment: 28 February 2023 (Reference for a preliminary ruling – Implementing power of the Council of the European Union – Article 291(2) TFEU – Common system of value added tax (VAT) – Directive 2006/112/EC – Articles 28 and 397 – Taxable person, acting in his or her own name but on behalf of another person – Provider of services by electronic means – Implementing Regulation (EU) No 282/2011 – Article 9a – Presumption – Validity)

\_\_\_

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>10</sup> See details of the case in the Annual Report, Section 2.2.

# TRADE (TRADE)

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C127800	Committee on the protection of the interests of the Union and its Member States from economic coercion by third countries	Regulation (EU) 2023/2675	examination urgent examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C22200	Advisory Committee on the implementation of activities relating to the Community market access strategy	98/552/EC: Council Decision	advisory	11	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C22600	Committee on common rules for imports of textile products from certain third countries (autonomous regime)	Regulation (EU) 2015/936	examination advisory	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C22700	Committee on the exercise of the Union's rights under international trade rules	Regulation (EU) No 654/2014 Regulation (EU) 2015/1843 Regulation (EU) 2022/1031	examination urgent examination advisory	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C22800	Committee on harmonisation of the provisions concerning export credit insurance for transactions with medium and long-term cover	Council Directive 98/29/EC	examination (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C22900	Generalised Preferences Committee	Council Regulation (EC) No 980/2005 Regulation (EU) No 978/2012	examination urgent examination (regulatory) advisory	0	1	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	0
C23000	Management Committee on Quantitative Import or Export Quotas	Council Regulation (EC) No 717/2008	examination (management)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Code	Committee Title	Basic Legal Act	Committee Procedure	Meetings	Written procedures	Positive opinions	Negative opinions	No opinions	Measures referred to appeal committee	Positive opinion by appeal committee	Negative opinion by appeal committee	No opinion by appeal committee	Implementing acts adopted	RPS measures adopted
C40700	Wood Committee	2012/105/EU: Council Decision Regulation (EU) No 1217/2012	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C41400	Committee for Investment Agreements	Regulation (EU) No 1219/2012	advisory	1	2	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0
C44100	Trade Defence Instruments Committee	Regulation (EU) 2015/476 Regulation (EU) 2015/477 Regulation (EU) 2016/1035 Regulation (EU) 2016/1036 Regulation (EU) 2016/1037	examination advisory urgent advisory	14	14	70	0	4	0	0	0	0	77	0
C45200	Committee on Safeguards and Common Rules for Exports	Regulation (EU) No 511/2011 Regulation (EU) No 20/2013 Regulation (EU) No 19/2013 Regulation (EU) 2015/475 Regulation (EU) 2015/478 Regulation (EU) 2015/479 Regulation (EU) 2015/752 Regulation (EU) 2015/755 Regulation (EU) 2015/938 Regulation (EU) 2015/938 Regulation (EU) 2015/939 Regulation (EU) 2015/940 Regulation (EU) 2015/1145 Regulation (EU) 2016/400	examination urgent examination advisory urgent advisory	1	3	3	0	0	0	0	0	0	5	0
C50000	Committee on Responsible Sourcing of Tin, Tantalum, Tungsten and Gold (3TG)	Regulation (EU) 2017/821	advisory	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
C50100	Western Balkans Implementation Committee	Council Regulation (EC) No 1215/2009 Regulation (EU) No 1336/2011 Regulation (EU) 2015/2423	examination	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	Total			29	20	77	0	4	0	0	0	0	87	0

#### **Newly created (or transferred) committee(s):**

- C127800 - Committee on the protection of the interests of the Union and its Member States from economic coercion by third countries

## **Abolished (or transferred) committee(s):**

- none

## New procedures attributed to existing committee:

- none

#### Cases referred to the appeal committee, specification of the outcome of the appeal committee vote:

- none

#### Cases referred to the Council, specification of outcome of Council meeting and date/reference of adoption:

- none

## Exercise of right of scrutiny by EP/Council on draft implementing acts (art. 11):

- none

#### **Oppositions by EP to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

- none

#### **Oppositions by Council to the adoption of measures under RPS:**

none

## Case Law or other cases of particular interest:

- none